
City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

February 4, 2019, 7:00 PM 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 

 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Joanne 

Tollison.    

Absent:  Lawrence Schadewald 

 

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Bauer.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion 

carried. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Bruckner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 1/22/18 be approved.  

       Supported by Bauer.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

Stella Kirby, Planning Commission chair, spoke about the PC meeting last week; that they have broken into 

small groups to go over the existing General Development Plan to begin updating it.  Proposals from 

Carlisle/Wortman and McKenna were reviewed.  Kirby asked that the mayor contact Wade Trim and Spicer 

for proposals to be submitted in the next few weeks.  PC continues to brainstorm ideas to bring businesses 

to the City. 

 

New Business: 

 

Old Business: 

 

Mayor Holeman reported he has met with D&P Communications regarding their rebuilding of the entire 

City’s cable system.  They will be meeting again soon to go over blueprints and construction could 

commence possibly this month. 

 

Mayor and clerk Goodin met last week with a representative from the Census bureau to discuss the timeline 

for the 2020 Census and the City’s role. 

 

Mayor met with Dundee township officials regarding purchasing a small tract of land on Ida West Road for 

a pump station and per our assessor was advised that we may need to ask for a variance to split the property 

due to frontage issues.  Mayor will contact Dundee township supervisor and assessor again. 

 

Council Reports: 

 

Cilley is still trying to reach someone regarding the disposal of a trailer load of trash on Center Street.  

Cilley also advised everyone to be vigilant and aware of their surroundings as her daughter was the victim 

of an abduction attempt in Adrian last week during the day. 

 

Employee Reports: 

 

Clerk Goodin reminded council that the next meeting will be on Tuesday, February 19 due to Presidents’ 

Day.  

 

Moved by Bruckner that Council adjourn at 7:51 p.m. Supported by Tollison. Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) 

Motion carried. 

 

Guests:  Stella Kirby, Bobbi Richards 

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Trudy Goodin 

 

 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


